
MPSFAC 
700 MHz Region 21 Regional Planning Committee 

April 18, 2013 
MDOT, Detroit, MI 

 
 
Attendees      Affiliation 

Keith Bradshaw – Chairperson  MI APCO/Frequency Coordinator 
Patricia Coates – Secretary  MI APCO/Oakland County       

Brent Williams    MI APCO/Alternate Frequency Advisor 
Mark Jongekrijg    MI APCO/Ottawa County 
Mark Sandberg    State of MI – MPSCS 
Catherine Henning    State of MI – MPSCS 
Benna J. Alexander    City of Detroit 
Kasey Mlujeak    State of MI – Department of Corrections 
Tom Briggs     State of MI – Department of Transportation 
Dale Berry     MI Association of Ambulance Services 
Kathy Vosburg    MI Association of Counties 
Lisa DiRadio     UASI/Wayne County 
 

I. Call to order 
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Bradshaw 10:41 a.m.  

 
II. Introductions 

Members introduced themselves 
 

III. Approval of Agenda 
Motion by Berry, supported by Williams, to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
IV. Approval of Minutes of the February 21, 2013 Region 21 700 MHz RPC 

Motion by Berry, supported by Briggs to approve as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

V. Old Applications 
A. Oakland County – Haggerty Site 

Application has still not been completed in CAPRAD, so committee id unable to take actiom 
B. No Other Old Applications 
 

VI. New Applications 
A. Other – Mr. Bradshaw advised that the SWIEC will be placing iterop repeaters, but no 

applications at this time 
 

VII. 700 MHz Plan Update 
A. Submittal of Plan 

Mr. Bradshaw stated that all Regions have concurred and the Plan has been submitted to the 
FCC. He then received a call from the FCC stating that there is another new treaty with 
Canada that impacts the sort in the sharing and protection zones. The new treaty splits some 
channels, so some counties will see a few 12.5 channels, and other counties will lose 
channels. The plan will be going out for public comment. 
 

VIII.  Old Business 
A. Other 

No old business 



 
       IX.  New Business 

A. FCC 700 MHZ NPRM 13-40 
Mr. Bradshaw presented his draft comments on the NPRM and would like additional 
comments from the committee within two weeks. 
 

X. Next meeting Date 
The next meeting will be Thursday, June 20, 2013 immediately following the 800 MHZ meeting at 
4000 Collins Rd, Lansing 
 

       XI. Adjournment 
 Motion by Williams, supported by Berry, to adjourn. Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 AM. 


